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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th November 2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning, D Green, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
3437.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess..  
3438.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr S Mash declared an interest in agenda item


20.b) Minute No. 3456.b)


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii)  Request that Councillors or any other persons present declare if they intend to record any of the proceedings using any video or audio recording devices or camera.  None

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3439.
To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 11th October 2016: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.  
3440.
Matters Arising: None


3441. 
To consider attending the Planning Committee Meeting on 16th November with regard to planning Application 16/01025/AS  Stafford Farm.  Cllr. Green had very kindly offered to attend and speak in support of the application on behalf of the Parish Council, for which he was thanked.  

3442.  To consider and agree draft 'Responsibilities of different councils' for the website.  This had been circulated beforehand.  Wording agreed.                                                                                                                                                             
3443.  To consider and agree draft Publication Scheme.  This had been circulated beforehand.  Wording agreed.
3444.
To consider and agree draft 'Communications & Media' Policy.  This had been circulated beforehand.  Wording agreed.
3445.  To consider reimbursing councillors travel expenses.  The Chairman explained that it wasn't the Council's usual practice to reimburse travel expenses.  After a short discussion it was agreed to pay mileage at 45p per mile or second class rail travel, agreed in advance, to attend meetings/conferences on behalf of the Council. The Chairman will change the wording at the appropriate place in 'Responsibilities of different councils; document and will write an Expenses Policy.
3446.
To consider and approve the future recording of council meetings and if appropriate to approve the purchase of a suitable system.  After a full discussion it was agreed to go ahead with recording meetings and to purchase a Blue Yeti microphone which had been recommended by the Tenterden Town Clerk at under £100.  Clerk to ask the Tenterden Town Clerk if their microphone was for sale as they had updated to a bigger system and if not to check whether it was available cheaper from the Charities Buying Group or from KALC.
3447.   Review VOICES programme spreadsheet and consider next steps.  After a short discussion it was agreed to defer this until we had a full Council.  
3448
To discuss the growing litter problem in the village and possible ways forward.  This was fully discussed noting that Biffa does not keep the village as tidy as Venus Cleaners did.  It was 
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finally agreed that Cllrs Green and Parkin liaise with Jo Voss, the Community Warden, to organise a community litter pick.  
3449.
To consider next steps in clearance of Poplar Farm Pond on the Village Green.  After a full discussion it was agreed to liaise with Phil Willcocks, our Tree Warden, to see what trees need to come out and which ones should stay and then get quotes to clear the vegetation.  The Conservation Group needs to be included in the planned work.
3450.
To consider the possibility of installing Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs).  The Chairman explained that the idea is to have several poles around the village and to move the device from pole to pole.  It must not be in any one place for more than 28 days.  It advises motorists of the speed they are travelling at.   Clerk to enquire if funding towards this is available from Mike Hill, our KCC Councillor.
3451.
To consider Signage for the village Green if further information is now available.  Mrs Miriam Lewis had advised the Council of the wording during the Public Session.  It should read 'Poplar Farm Field and Pond Registered Village Green VG235 and it would be preferable if it could be fitted on a boulder as on The Green.  Clerk had identified a site on the Village Green within a tree area and close to the edge of the field.  Clerk to contact KCC and ABC now that details were available.
3452.
To agree the way forward to co-opt two Councillors to the Council.  After a short discussion it was agreed to advertise the vacancies in the Outlook on Oxney, on the Notice Boards and on the website.  Clerk to write to societies too.  Chairman to write a Co-option Policy.
3453.
To consider replacing the sign that was on the front of the fountain by the Village Hall.  The original sign has been found.  It was agreed to put it back as it is.
3454.
To discuss and agree the future of the Notice Board outside the Village Hall.  This notice board is old and the glass has been broken twice in recent months so hasn't been replaced.  Agreed that Clerk should carry on putting laminated notices on the board and to purchase a new one in the new financial year at an approximate cost of £1400.
3455.
To discuss and agree whether to replace the kissing gate into Coronation Field or not.  It was agreed that it should be replaced.  The approximate cost would be £250 and would be included in the budget for the next financial year.
3456.
Correspondence:


a) KALC – Award Scheme.  Agreed that we should take part again this year.  Clerk to put ad in the Outlook on Oxney asking for nominations.


b)  Outlook on Oxney – Request for donation towards printing costs.  Councillors agreed to a donation of £927.50.

 
For noting:  

c)  Further email form Nicholas Hurst


d)  ABC – Trees Preservation Order No. 2,(2016), Plot of land between Tyle House and Mount Pleasant, Stocks Road – 2 Field Maples and 1 Oak, Oaks (5 stems) and Oaks (2 stems).


e)  Sue Duff – Gladwish Field, Budds Lane.

Previously Circulated:


f)  Local Council Review     g)  KALC – Notice of Annual General Meeting & Annual Report 15/16       


Previously Circulated by email:

h)  NALC – Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 14/10/16     i)  Rural Housing Spotlight     j)  Kent Police's Weekly Rural Policing Update 21/10/16     k)  NALC Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 21/10/16     l)  ABC Leader Briefing Note for Parishes 25/10/16     m)  KALC – Autumn & winter events now ready for online booking     n)  The MyCommunity.org.uk Weekly Digest     o)  International Campaign to eradicate Polio – Tenterden Rotary Club – Received donated mauve crocuses to publicise this campaign.  Caretaker has planted these at the base of the Notice Boards in Lloyds Green and Forge Meads.     p)  Wittersham Lunch Club – Invite  to lunch on 19/12/16.  Cllrs Smith and Parkin will be 
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attending.     q)  Weekly emails news digest 31/10/16     r)  NALC – Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 28/10/16     s)  KCPFA – October newsletter     t)  ABC – Leader 


Briefing note for parishes 7/11/16     u)  Porchlight – Homelessness Charity     v)  ABC – Transforming health & social care in Kent & Medway     w)  KALC – Rural Weekly Report 7/11/16     x)  NALC – Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 4/11/16     y)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Annual Meeting 14/12/16  Cllr Venning will be attending.
3457.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker – Notice Board from The Green is being refurbished


b)  Finance -  


i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement – Agreed.


ii) Half Yearly Statement for Caretaker Scheme – Noted.

           c)  Planning:


     Decisions received: 


     16/00646/AS  Cullens Farm Buildings – Provision of 1 no. tourist accommodation cottage


                            including change of use of land and parking.               Withdrawn by Applicant


     16/01385/AS  The Lea, Blackwall Road – Summerhouse                                           Granted

                 16/01305/AS  17A Poplar Road – Cladding of the top half of the side and rear elevation with

                                         lap weatherboarding                                                                              Granted   

                 16/01362/AS  3 Queens Head Cottages, The Street – Listed Building Consent - 

                                        Replacement of French doors with a window, removal of fireplace breast in

                                        dining room and addition of extraction hood in kitchen                           Granted

                 Appeal re land between Tyle House Farm & Mount Pleasant, Stocks Road Dismissed    


d)  Highways – Cllr Venning asked if the salt bins were ok and to note that the surface of the road to Smallhythe is in a bad condition.

e)  Public Rights of Way – Cllr Green reported that the stile just beyond the Cemetery was moving a bit. .


f)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
3458.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.    

3459.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  13th December 2016 at 7.30pm preceded by wine and nibbles.
3460.
Items for information: 


a) KCC Highways Forum – The Chairman gave a report.


b) Finance Conference – The Chairman gave a report,


c) Tenterden Forum – The Chairman gave a report.

3461.
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.


Proposed Cemetery Extension.  Proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Mash.

The meeting closed at 23.27hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
1)  Planning – Various people spoke with regard to the planning application at Staffords Farm.  It was explained that the decision to support this application has already been made and the agenda item is just to confirm that a councillor would be able to attend the Planning Committee meeting to give the Parish Council's support.

2)  It was asked if the Parish Council is aware of the charitable trust that is in place on the Sports Field which doesn't appear to support a social club being held in the pavilion.  It was explained that this is not a Parish Council matter and it should be noted that the Parish Council hasn't given its official support to the Social Club although some of its councillors may attend.

3)  Mrs Miriam Lewis informed the Council of the wording Mrs King wishes to have on the sign for the Village Green.
